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Dear Parents and Carers
SOME UPDATES AND INFORMATION ABOUT CHRISTMAS
Staffing Update

Mrs Callander has been appointed Acting Head Teacher at Clarkston Primary.  This is likely to start in January. Mrs McMahon will become Acting DHT at this point and an Acting PT will be appointed internally.

Mrs Muir will start maternity leave at the end of January.

We wish both members of staff well.

Digital Devices

NLC is procuring devices for families with NO digital access at home. This is a rolling process. Mrs Callander gathered some data in August but is now updating this and has issued another survey.

NLC offer may be extended to families with limited digital access at home in the future.

Meantime, we have loaned out school laptops to those children who require a device when self-isolating. This can leave us very short in school.

We have spent £20,000 on an additional 40 laptops. There is a 16 week delivery time.

The school has signed up to the Vodafone Schools Connected project. This will provide us with 50 x30gb 90 day SIMS. Please note that this scheme is completely unrelated to the government/NLC rollout, but should help families identified in the survey. These SIMs have not yet been delivered.
Blended learning

Parents are reminded that learning materials are available through GLOW Teams. Instructions are sent to children self-isolating. If you are not receiving school emails please phone the office to ensure your details are up to date.

Learning in self-isolation

A survey has gone out to assess experiences of learning in self-isolation in these evolving circumstances.

P7 staff have been dabbling in live lessons through Teams. This is more practical with our oldest pupils. It would be far more challenging with younger classes. 

Not all lessons lend themselves to this format either. 

Parents Social distancing/staggering starts and finishes 

Children are now well into the way of staggered starts and finishes and it operates very well. However, given that the weather is worse and some parents are having to wait for up to 20 minutes at home time, we plan to trial a revised model which will take half the time.

The following model will be implemented from Monday 16th December until 22nd December as a trial:
8.50am- P7 come in, immediately followed by P6

8.55am- P4 come in, immediately followed by P5

8.55am- P1 come in

9am- P2 and P2/3 come in, immediately followed by P3

At home time

2.50pm- P7 leave and P6 follow when P7 are down the stairs.

2.55pm- P1 and P4 leave, immediately followed by P5

3pm- P2 and P2/3 leave, immediately followed by P3.

Parents will be surveyed to assess the effectiveness of the trial and the result will be communicated by email before 6th January 2021 so that parents know what the times are for the new term.
Christmas Dinners

This will take place for the school on Wed 2nd December. This should be pre-ordered by the end of today, Friday 27th November. The nursery will have packed lunches this day.
The nursery lunch will be served on 8th Dec. Nursery staff are currently taking orders.
St Andrew’s Hospice/ Charity Day- 11th December

This will be a charity day for St Andrew's Hospice and another charity called "Families like Us".

Suggested donation is £2 per child. Children can wear Christmas jumpers.

In the morning, there will be raffles and a stall for St Andrew's Christmas Jumper badges which will cost an additional £2.

It will cost £1 a strip for tickets. Prizes so far are Mr and Mrs Claus knitted dolls donated by Mrs Ross, a giant elf and a Christmas hamper for children. The parent council are also donating a parent prize of a hamper for adults.
House captains and vice captains will sell raffle tickets from 1st Dec. No change will be given. Names will be written on the back of the tickets by house captains and both parts of the ticket retained.
Mrs McPherson has organised a virtual pantomime for the afternoon. This is called Junior's Gift for Christmas and will be accessed in individual classes through a link sent. This panto is in aid of the other charity Families Like Us. 

A copy of the flyer/poster will be emailed home in due course.
Please do NOT send children to school with gifts or cards. Any presents from Santa or staff will have been in quarantine beforehand and will have minimum handling.
Christmas Party Dates

P7 -Monday 14th Dec

P6 -Tuesday 15th Dec

P4/5- Wednesday 16th Dec

P2, 2/3, 3- Thursday 17th Dec

P1- Friday 18th Dec

Nursery- Monday 21st Dec 

All parties are in the afternoon, starting at 1.15pm. Children should either come dressed for the party in the morning or go home for lunch to get ready. Children can be collected from the main door from 12pm. 

Children should not bring clothes to change into. We will keep children in at playtime and lunch to keep them clean.

When there is more than one year group attending the party, children will be kept in class bubbles for games and food. Children will remain beside those they are normally beside in classes. Only line dancing and games where children can remain in their own space will take place. In these dances and games, children will be spaced out and facing one direction -not face to face. Singing is not permitted and windows and doors will remain open.

Pass the parcel will not be played. Parents will not be permitted to attend. Nursery and P1 children will still receive a gift sent by Santa and others a chocolate Santa.

Early Closure 22nd December

The school will close early for the Christmas holidays on 22nd December as follows:

P7, P6 -2.20pm

P5, P4, P1- 2.25pm

P2, P2/3, P3- 2.30pm
Please collect nursery children between 2.10pm and 2.30pm.
The school will re-open on the 6th January 2021.

We will no doubt be in contact before then to provide further updates, but in case we are not, we would like to wish all of our families a safe and happy festive season.
Yours sincerely
Gillian Matthews
Head Teacher


